MES PTO

Meeting Minutes
5/6/2013

Attendance:  Amanda Doherty, Kiersten Grieb, Sloane Jarell, Mary Doherty, Stacy Petell, Cheryl Brooks, Tammy Flannigan, Brian Ernest, Holly Hawkins, Lori Cashman, Linda Dockham, Linda Lawson
Review May agenda – added end of year celebration
Review April Minutes to approve

Treasurer Report- Cheryl – Misc. expense line was changed due to academic performance cost – increase by $750.  Teachers have been reminded via email re: their $100 available – most teachers have not utilized this.  Cheryl just needs an email or paper request in order to cut a check for the teacher. The RIF line was re-named to PTO book distribution; we are no longer a part of RIF there no longer funded.  Leave Busy Bees in place for next year even though we aren’t doing it this year.
All Business:
Holly/Brian information-Holly – Looking for a partner for 21st century grant (town was a part).  Other organizations are a part, such as Tin Mountain.  Not a big financial commitment, but would be part of the board.  Being a partner means we would work hand-in-hand, and we would need to make a plan to support a program or a series of programs.  Going in to year 5, hiring a new director.  It would be a one-year commitment.  Historically, before and afterschool programs were supported by the PTO.  Grant supports literacy, family night.  Stacy stated we don’t have a lot of volunteers, but this doesn’t necessarily require that.  More networking.  Stacy asked for a vote – All present in favor. No nays.  Holly stated a contract will need to be drawn. 

Teacher Appreciation Week – May 9th –finalize- Linda Dockham – Linda has most volunteers.  Lower grades covered.  Just need one person for upper grades.  Yankee Smokehouse donating chowder.  Still needs paper goods, spoons, forks, rolls. Amanda will do rolls. Change wording to “Staff” instead of teacher.  
Train Fundraiser- marketing – 100% of ticket money goes to Madison. People need to indicate “madison” when they order tickets.  All we need to do is market.  We need to make the marketing clear. Maybe connect it directly to playground project.  Linda D. suggested marketing at the Madison Preschool Fundraiser, Garden Club, gas station.  
Spring Book Fair- Gretchen – all set; putting posters up; start calling for volunteers.  We will use part of the $100 credit to order books for older grades through the book fair.
RIF substitute research- Linda/Gretchen
Natural playground – Lori – Brian, needs to meet their safety standard.  Gentleman at the state in charge, he can contact him when we have specifics.  Mary – top field doesn’t drain well, she likes the idea of grass.  Zip line doesn’t work.  Hydro seeding much quicker.  Linda will call to get another quote.  Brian will take the finalized idea to the board.  Cheryl said we are in good  shape; we have 5K but usually have 4K going into a new year.  Do we need to buy more book?  Kiersten will send Sarah an email to make sure we have all the books.
Music Show- check from Cheryl $695 “Academic Entertainment, Inc”
Be Kind – while we support the event in spirit, this doesn’t support our mission statement.  We are opting out.
Letter to teachers - $ expiring – Stacy wrote letter, and Linda will send reminder. – Cut off date is May 15th to see Tammy for book $.
Elections June 3, last PTO meeting

End of Year Celebration – School Wide Leadership team has secured with Andrew Mahoney has given a space at Tompomequag.  June 6th or 7th. Hiking, baseball, climbing wall, waterfront, lunch.  During a school day – the whole day.  Mary wondering if PTO would help?  Cheryl recommended Key Club at the high school. Linda Lawson will volunteer and talk to her daughter in the Key Club.  Linda Dockham will email room moms and ask Holly to email parents in general for help.
Next Meeting 6/3/2013
Next/Final Meeting June 3- elections, summer to-do’s, summer meeting date BTS BBQ (potluck,no grilling,more games) info date sent home to parents. – Stacy would like to try to do potluck and not do grilling.
